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AMENDMENT TO BUDGET AND APPROVAL OF EXTERNAL FINANCING,  

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND SAFETY EXPANSION, RIVERSIDE CAMPUS 
 
Statement of Need and Project Description 
 
The existing EH&S facility and site have several physical constraints, which at the time of 
occupancy in 1989 were within acceptable thresholds for hazardous materials handling. Since 
1989 the campus’ science and engineering related facilities have grown from 1,236,647 gsf to 
2,425,149 gsf currently (96-percent increase). This growth, coupled with more stringent waste 
management regulatory requirements, has resulted in functionally compromised conditions, 
including inappropriate waste handling areas and service yard, and inadequate separation 
between office functions and material waste handling areas. The proposed EH&S building at the 
new location addresses these issues.  
 
The Environmental Health and Safety Expansion building will provide approximately 17,838 asf 
of space (29,125 gsf) to accommodate: EH&S administrative offices and support space; a safety 
training/learning center; wet laboratories; building support space; and facilities for the receipt, 
handling and disposal of hazardous waste materials. The outdoor service yard, screened from 
public view by an eight-foot fence along the main access road, will accommodate cargo 
containers, an emergency trailer, portable storage containers, and service vehicle parking. This 
new facility will allow release of the existing facility occupied by EH&S to address instruction, 
research, and storage needs. 
 
Total Project Budget and Funding 
 
The total project cost of $19.44 million was approved to be funded from State general obligation 
bonds ($400,000), State lease revenue bonds ($16,619,000), proposed future State funds 
($369,000), and campus funds ($2,052,000).   
 
The $16,619,000 of State lease revenue bonds appropriated for the project is for the funding of 
working drawings and construction. In May 2012, the campus received $635,000 in proceeds 
from lease revenue bonds, which were excess proceeds from a non-UC project, for the funding 
of working drawings. The remaining $15,984,000 was proposed to be funded from State lease 
revenue bonds once a sale occurred, which has not taken place to date. With the funding 
flexibility provided under AB 94, the remaining $15,984,000 for construction funds are now 
proposed to be financed from the University’s general revenue bonds (to be repaid with State 
appropriations). The University intends to propose State funding for Equipment ($369,000) in 
the 2015-16 Budget Act if General Obligation Bonds are available. The University currently has 
projects funded with 1996 and 2006 General Obligation Bonds that anticipate having project 
savings that would be used to fund equipment. If the project savings are not realized, the campus 
will commit to finding alternative sources to fund the $369,000 and will amend the budget 
accordingly. A summary of the (unchanged) project budget is provided in Attachment 1, and the 
revised funding plan is provided in Attachment 2.  
 
Schedule 
 
The project has completed working drawings and is ready to bid. With this approval, the campus 
would anticipate the start of construction in March 2014 and completion in June 2015. 










